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November 24, 2021 
PCN Notification – Process Change Notice 

KOA Product Type: Move CFS1/4 and Z16 Manufacturing Process in China to Taiwan 

KOA Part Numbers: CFS1/4 and Z16 Series 

Customer Part Numbers: Various 

Description of Change: The manufacturing process in China for production of the CFS1/4 and Z16 
Series will be transferred to our factory in Taiwan.  Existing production of 
these series in Japan will not be changed. 

Reason for Change: Since 2020, the Chinese national standard “GB 30981-2020 restriction on 
Hazard Substances in Industrial Protective Coatings” was updated.  The 
GB standard does not restrict parts itself, but it limits import of such raw 
material to China.  As a result, we have decided that we have no choice 
but to transfer production from China to Taiwan. 

Date of Change:  May 2, 2022 (customer feedback required by April 30, 2022) 

Product Identification: It can be identified by the country of origin indication on the label. 

Quality and Reliability: Supporting data and samples will be available by April 1, 2022.   

Please acknowledge the receipt of this PCN within 30 days. 
Lack of acknowledgement of the PCN within 30 days constitutes acceptance of the change. 

After acknowledgement, lack of additional response within a 90 days period constitutes acceptance of 
the change. (according to JEDEC Standard JESD46-B) 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact KOA Speer at pcn@koaspeer.com. 

Regards, 

Brent J. Jackson 
Quality Engineer 
KOA Speer Electronics, Inc. 
pcn@koaspeer.com 


